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31 October 2022 

BEACON LIBRARY OFFICER VACANCY 

 

The Shire of Mt Marshall are seeking an enthusiastic and conscientious 

person to fill the role of  part time Library Officer who will staff our 

Beacon Public Library for the equivalent of one day (7 hours) each 

week.   Work days and hours will be discussed at  interview and may 

be negotiable. 

 

For further information and to obtain a Position Description please 

contact Nadine Richmond at admin@mtmarshall.wa.gov.au or 08 9685 

1202. 

 

Applications including two recent employment referees, addressed to 

the Chief Executive Officer and marked Private and Confidential must 

be received before 4.00pm on Friday 11 November 2022.  They may 

be emailed to admin@mtmarshall.wa.gov.au, delivered to our office or 

arrive by post.  

 

John Nuttall 

Chief Executive Officer 

PO Box 20 

BENCUBBIN  WA  6477 

 

DOG AND CAT REGISTRATIONS 

NOW DUE 

Dog and cat registration renewal notices have been issued and you are 

reminded that they were due by 31 October. 

 

Please make sure you let Shire staff know if any of your furry family are 

no longer with us so we can update our records.  



 

EMPLOYMENT OPPORTUNITY  -  PARKS AND GARDENS OFFICER  

 

The Shire of Mt Marshall is seeking a competent and enthusiastic Parks and Gardens Officer 

to provide attentive care for our numerous parks and gardens, recreation centres, fully grassed 

reticulated oval, caravan parks, and botanic gardens.  The job is based in Bencubbin and 

involves a diverse range of duties and will be ideal for you if you like variety in your work and 

are self motivated.   
 

The role includes the following benefits: 

• Complimentary Gym Membership 

• Housing Allowance - $105 per week 

• Matching superannuation contribution up to 5% 

• 22 days annual leave 

• Fortnightly RDO  

• Annual Bonus 

• Uniform Allowance 
 

A ‘C’ class driver’s license is a minimum requirement for the position and annual remuneration 

is $55,486 with a loyalty bonus scheme commencing after 1 x years service.  
 

Applications are now open and please contact Nadine Richmond on 08 

96851202 or ea@mtmarshall.wa.gov.au for a copy of the position description.   Applications 

addressed to the Chief Executive Officer can be emailed to ea@mtmarshall.wa.gov.au, 

received by mail or delivered in person to the Shire office.  
 

The Shire of Mt Marshall is committed to creating a diverse environment and is proud to be an 

equal opportunity employer.   

 

John Nuttall 

Chief Executive Officer 

PO Box 20 

BENCUBBIN  WA  6477 



BUSH FIRE ACT 1954 

PROHIBITED BURNING TIME 

 

All burning is prohibited in the Shire of Mt Marshall from Tuesday 1 November 2022 to 

Tuesday 28 February 2023.  The Restricted Burning time will then continue until Friday 31 

March 2023. 

 

Burning which may be done during the prohibited burning time: 

 

Burning to Protect a Dwelling / House 

Throughout the whole of the prohibited burning times, a fire break may be burnt to protect a 

dwelling house or other building, or a stack of produce.  All the conditions of section 18 of the 

Bush Fires Act must be complied with including obtaining a permit for the burning.  The 

burning may be carried out only between the hours of 4 o’clock in the afternoon and midnight 

of the same day as is specified in the permit, and within two plough or spade breaks of which 

the outer break is not more than 100 metres from the property to be protected. 

 

Burning of Garden Refuse and Rubbish 

The Burning of Garden Refuse Pursuant to the powers 

contained in section 24G (2) of the Bush Fires Act 1954, the 

Shire of Mt Marshall prohibits the burning of all garden refuse 

within its district during the Prohibited Burning Times. This 

prohibition applies to all persons within the Shire's district.  

 

• The burning of garden refuse or rubbish on the ground that would otherwise be permitted 

under Section 24F is prohibited absolutely on all land within the district during the 

Prohibited Burning Period.  

 

Garden refuse and rubbish may still be burnt at any time, day or night, in a properly 

constructed incinerator designed to prevent the escape of sparks or burning material. 



MOSQUITO FOGGING 

Shire staff will be carrying out mosquito fogging in both Beacon and 

Bencubbin in future weeks during the early evening hours. Up to date 

notice will be provided via our facebook page and we recommend 

taking the following precautions when fogging is occurring: 

 

• Air conditioning to be switched off 

• Doors and windows closed 

• If you suffer from lung complaints we recommend you have your medication close by. 


